
 

April 19, 2017   County Board of Supervisors met at 8:30 a.m. with all members present: Gaylord 

Schelling, chair; Steve Baier, Stephen Green, Frank Waters and Mark Wedemeyer.  Agenda upon 

motion by Wedemeyer, 2nd by Green was approved.  Minutes of April 12, 2017 upon motion by 

Baier, 2nd by Waters were approved. 

     Veteran Affairs Executive Director Mitch Holmes gave report of 3rd quarter FY17 activity.  

During the quarter 192 veterans were assisted: Federal VA benefits and/or local general assistance.   

     At about 8:35 a.m. a public hearing was conducted on a proposed revision of Cass County 

Ordinance No. 6: Flood Plain Management.  The Chairperson presided and all five Supervisors 

were present.  

     Notice of public hearings on the amendment of Ordinance 6 was published according to Code 

and this is the time and place for first hearing at which the Board shall receive oral or written 

objections from any resident or property owner of the County.   

     All written objections, statements, and evidence heretofore filed were reported to the Board, and 

all oral objections, statements, and all other exhibits presented were considered.  There were none.  

     There being no objections, comments, or evidence offered: 

Motion by Waters, 2nd by Wedemeyer: to close the hearing.  Carried unanimously.  

     In regular session.  Brief discussion on proposed revision of Ordinance No. 6, then motion by 

Wedemeyer, 2nd by Green: to approve amendments to Cass Co. Ordinance No. 6: Flood Plain 

Management after first reading.  Carried unanimously. 

     Meeting adjourned.   


